January 10, 2012

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, January 10, 2012.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson and Jeff Anderson.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  The Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar was present.  Denny Richardson arrived at 7:40.  

Also present were Donna Gates, Dwight Jelle, Mike Krajniak, Brian Nodolf, Ron and Kathy Hendricksen, Todd Biles and Donna Juleff.

The minutes from the December 13th meeting were read. Jeff Anderson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Brad Anderson seconded.  The motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report for December was read.  The ending balance was $77,128.16.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

No citizen’s concerns were presented.

Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission Chair reported on the meeting held on January 3, 2012.  At the meeting the Plan Commission went over the draft Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance and made suggestions, which were forwarded to the Town Board and Town Attorney.  A Blasting Ordinance was briefly discussed.  Zoning Districts for the Zoning Ordinance were also briefly discussed and will be discussed in more detail at the next Plan Commission meeting.

The Plan Commission will host a joint session of Pepin County towns that are interested in discussing the feasibility of combining resources to work on land use issues or regulatory tools.  This session is planned for January 31st in the Frankfort Town Hall.

Discuss Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance

Gwen Kuchevar went through the Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance with the Town Board, answering questions from them and citizens present.  She suggested that the Town have a technical review of the ordinance by either Cedar Corp or one of the firms that  Pepin County used for reviewing the recent Mining Reclamation application.  It was decided that Gwen will get the pricing and availability information and forward that information to the Town Clerk.

Discuss Blasting Ordinance

Blasting ordinances in general were discussed.  It was agreed that a blasting ordinance was needed to enforce parts of the Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance. 

Discuss/Vote – Resolution NO. 2012-1, Adopting County Ordinance NO. 181

The Town Board discussed the resolution.  Denny Richardson made a motion to vote on Resolution No. 2012-1, Adopting Pepin County Ordinance NO. 181.  Brad Anderson seconded.  A roll call vote was held, the results as follows:  Brad Anderson – Yes;  Denny Richardson – No;  Jeff Anderson – Yes.  The resolution was adopted by a majority vote.

Road Reports 

The culvert on Bear Pen Road near Brent King needs to be inspected for damage.

Several citizens on Bear Pen Road are requesting that the entire road be paved.

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for February 11, 2012 at 9:00 a.m. in the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports, Clerk/Treasurer Audit.

Jeff Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Time 9:55 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

